

### BULLDOG BRIEFS

Edgar Middle School Newsletter
December 18, 2023



Suzy Azevedo, Principal

Neyda Evans, Assistant Principal

### Science Fair

- The Edgar Middle School Science Fair, sponsored by the Metuchen Education Foundation, will take place on March 7, 2024.
- For information regarding the fair including the permission slip, please read this <u>letter</u> from Ms. Lemerich.
- The letting includes a link to the <u>Information</u> Packet.

#### **Interim Reports**

- Interims will be posted in Genesis for students who are earning a D, F, or showing a downward trend.
- If your child receives and interim, please speak to them about their progress.
- Teachers will be meeting with students individually and setting goals with them. If your child receives an interim, you will receive an email with a summary of their conference with the teacher.
- Counselors will also be meeting with students who are in danger of failing and review their goals as well as offering supports.
- If you have any questions about the interims, please contact your child's teacher.
- To view the Interim Reports, log onto the Genesis Parent Portal. They can be found by clicking on the link "Please click here to view the IR1 for (student's name) in Edgar Middle School) in the Grading tab.

### Aerosol Sprays

- Students should not bring any aerosol sprays to school. Deodorants and perfumes should be sticks or roll-on.
- Any aerosol sprays will be confiscated.

#### Student Council Food Drive

- The 7<sup>th</sup> & 8<sup>th</sup> Student Council is running a Food Drive for the First Presbyterian Church.
- Canned food donations may be placed in one of two bins in front of the office.
- The bins are labeled with Mrs. Azevedo's and Mrs. Evans' names. The person whose bin whose has the most cans will wear an inflatable costume on December 22.

### Respecting Differences

- As we navigate the complexities of adolescence, fostering a school environment where all students feel accepted and respected is of paramount importance.
- Recently, there have been concerning reports
  of rising anti-Semitic statements, highlighting
  the urgent need to equip our young people with
  tools for understanding and respecting diverse
  backgrounds and beliefs.
- Talking openly and honestly with your children about race and religion is crucial in shaping their worldview. Please take some time to speak to your child about acceptance and respecting others' differences.

### Lost & Found

- Please remind your child(ren) to check the lost and found for lost items.
- The lost & found box is filling up.
- We will be donating any items left in the box at the end of January.



### Attention 8th Grade Families

THE STAFF AND ADMINISTRATION OF

## METUCHEN HIGH SCHOOL

# PARENT ORIENTA

## MONDAY. FEBRUARY 5

# AGENDA ITEMS: - Introductions - Curriculum

- SCHEDULING
  ATHLETICS & CO-CURRICULAR OFFERINGS



Location:

Metuchen High School Auditorium 400 Grove Avenue Enter Through Door 1

FOR MORE INFORMATION, GO TO: www.metuchenschools.org/o/mhs

FOR UP-TO-DATE INFORMATION, START FOLLOWING US ON SOCIAL MEDIA: @MHSPOROWSKI

Inclement Weather Date: Thursday, February 8

### THE EDGAR PTO PRESENTS



Sunday. February 11th. 10am-1pm at the Pines Manor. Edison

Patient s45 Child s35

<u>Click here to Register for the Event!</u>

RSVP by January 26th

10am-1pm Buffet Breakfast and DIY Craft Station 11am Trashion Fashion Show

12pm Tricky Tray Raffle

Each guest will receive 5 free raffle tickets Additional tickets to purchase at the event foil \$1.00 Winners do not need to be present

#### Want to help?

Consider donating a basket, gift card, or gift item for our tricky tray!

#### Questions?

Email us at ems.girlswhobrunch@gmail.com

follow us on Instagram @EMS\_airlswhobrunch

